GREAT BARRINGTON CONSERVATION 

Meeting Minutes

7.14.10

Attendees:  Pat Kinne, Jessica Dezieck, David Shanahan, Orit Kadosh, Bruce Gore, Agent Crescentini

1.  Request for Special Permit, SP #781-10, ERH – Bryant, LLC

Sharon Gregory, VP Corporate Development for Jane Iredale and project manager for Bryant School project was present along with Craig Okerstrom Lang.
 Application to the Planning Board for a special permit to deviate form off-street parking and loading requirements related to the redevelopment of the former Bryant School.

Craig Okerstrom Lang presented plans and architectural drawings for the special permit for Jane Iredale for parking behind the school. In addition, they will meet with us again as they had to file a second special permit because the project may exceed 2,000 ft.  

After some discussion a motion was requested that the Wetlands Act does not apply.
MOTION:  Jessica Dezieck that the Wetlands act does not apply to the Bryant School project.

SECOND: Bruce Gore

VOTE:  All in favor, 5-0

2.  164 Castle Hill.  Pat Kinne talked about the preconstruction news regarding 164 Castle Hill.  Pat called by Bridghe McCracken to have a preconstruction meeting so that Gary Oggiani could start the excavation work.   He could not mow through the brush line where the silt fences were supposed to be.  Pat Kinne gave him permission to do that and to work in the area between the house and the new garage area.  Permission was given to take the trees from lower slope side.  Then Bridghe McCracken said the SMA line was incorrect and it should be closer to the road.  In that area it is 200’ from Castle Street.  Marco said the difference between the two lines was only about 30’ off and that the plan does not go all the way to the road.  Generally speaking there are two limits of work.  One is associated with the hardscape and the second is the entire work plan.  A limit of work line with erosion controls that means there is no work performed on the other side of it.  We gave Gray Oggiani permission to continue putting in the erosion controls.  Pat Kinne cautioned that we must be very careful in the wetlands area.  Marco found that 14 trees were marked in the field but only 11 on the plan.  Peter has done his work and we have to do a COC on his work before we can O.K. the new work.  Bruce Gore suggested that on the 28th we ask for a status report and then separate that from what we are looking at next.   

The Committee went over the Amended SMA NOI Site Inspection Sheet to allow them to continue to remove the invasives.  
3.  Pat Kinne will write a letter to return the escrow check for Butternut to hire Tighe & Bond.  

A request was made to adjourn.

MOTION:  Bruce Gore to adjourn the meeting.
SECOND:  Orit Kadosh
VOTE:  5-0, all in favor

Meeting adjourned at 8:05 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Pamela Torres

Secretary

